West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
July 24, 2017
Members Present: Kari Waterson, T.J. Howerton, John Karnes,

Granville Wynn 
Members Absent: William Mason, Susan Neyman, Darrin Byrum,
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Mayor Heith Caudle
Meeting called to session: 5:35 pm
Public Forum: N\A
June Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the June minutes.
Budget – June: The committee reviewed and approved the June budget.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next Park’s Committee meeting for August 15th, 2017 at 5:30 pm.
Independence Day Celebration: The Director presented the Committee with a list of expenses and donations for the event. The Committee discussed the success of the event and preparations for next year’s event. The Committee discussed the issues with cooking and serving the food and options for improvements.  The Director informed the Committee the Fire Department had a commercial grill that could be used for next year. The Committee decided to purchase a grill for the Parks Department that would also be used for the event, as well as, other events and programs. The Director will research prices and look for possible end of season bargains before purchasing the grill.
Pee Wee Football\Cheer: The Director informed the Committee on the current status of sign ups, coaches, and other aspects of the program.
New Business: 
Employee: The Director informed the Committee that Parks Department employee, Carl Lant, had taken a job with the City of Fayetteville and was resigning from the department. The Director will post the job opening and leave the job open until filled with no deadline. 
Riverside Park: The Committee discussed the extreme use of the park on the weekends, holidays and other nice weather days and the continued problems it is causing. The Director stated the Police Department has increased patrols and are writing several tickets at the park. The Mayor ask the Committee if they felt the Economic Development and Beautification Committee could assist in research of the economic impact the park visitors are having on the City. The Committee agreed this could help in making future decisions and policies pertaining to the park. 
Riverside Park Concession\Benefits: The Director informed the Committee someone had asked about placing a concession trailer at Riverside Park on certain weekends. The Committee discussed the matter and decided that the department does not have an adequate rental policy in place at this time and to not allow concessions until a policy could be developed. The Committee will work on developing a rental contract. The Director informed them of two benefit\fundraisers that the Director approved to be held at the park.   
Carter Park Projects: The Committee discussed improvement projects for the park. The Committee decided to concentrate on improvements to the tennis and basketball courts, concession stand area and resolving drainage issues on field #2 and #3. The Director will obtain estimates on these projects and present to the Committee at the August meeting.
Adjourn: 7:08 pm
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